Testimony given at the Public Hearing on Turbine Siting Reform,  May 12 ,2009 at the Captiol building in Madison, Wisconsin by Graceann Toberman, Clerk/Treasurer, Town of Magnolia in Rock County, Wisconsin

Hi, I'm Graceann Toberman, I live in the Town of Magnolia in Rock County. My family and I live on a farm where we raise crops, beef cattle and chickens.

 We are very concerned about the health-effects of the wind turbines.

 Our town and neighboring towns researched the pros and cons and feel the distance these are placed from our homes and farms is the key component of siting them correctly.

 The previous state model wind ordinance okayed turbines to be sited 1000 feet from our homes. The Public Service Commission approved this.

 Our town has rolling hills with a few steep ridges. These ridges are zoned highland conservancy to preserve the land and protect from erosion.

 Farmers are not allowed to farm on these steep slopes and houses and driveways are not allowed.  Yet the wind companies want to build there. 

The people living in the surrounding area, their families and farming livelihood would all be changed.

 I think it is important to be careful not to ruin the livelihood of people who are farming and producing much needed food. It would be terrible to trade this for wind turbines that have been proven to harm the health of people , if not sited correctly.

 We are in favor of renewable resources. Because no two communities are exactly the same, please let the local officials, who know the lay of the land, the needs of the community and are better able to watch out for the health and safety of their residents have a voice at the siting of the turbines. 
 
Today I heard many people complain about the "patchwork quilt"of rules in Wisconsin. 

The state is a beautiful patchwork quilt, all towns are different and  that is why the siting rules need to be fit to each community.

 I have been the treasurer of Magnolia for 16 years.  When someone talked about how much money the municipalities will be losing from payments  - it upset me because it isn't true. 

 The towns have never received payments -  how can we lose something we never had? The cost of the turbines, 3.5 million each, was also mentioned – This money is coming from Spain and now our wind will be foreign owned. 

We have heard from many people today that are really being hurt from health effects and yet others still say  "but we are closer to our renewable requirements!  At what cost are we doing this? 

Thank you for listening to me.
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